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January 12, 2022 
 
Dear FQHC Providers, 
 
OHCA is allowing Long-Acting Reversible Contracpetives (LARC) to pay in addition to the FQHC 
encounter rate at the current fee-for-service rates. This change is effective 12/30/2021 for the 
following procedure codes: 

Itrauterine Devices (IUDs): 
58300-Insertion of IUD for pregnancy prevention; 58301-Removal of IUD;  
J7296-Kyleena; J7297-Liletta; J7298-Mirena; J7300-Paragard; J7301-Skyla 
Contraceptive Implants: 
11983-Removal with reinsertion, non-biodegradable drug delivery implant 
11981-Insertion of drug delivery implant into tissue 
11982-Removal, non-biodegradable drug delivery implant  
J7307-Etonogestrel implant 

 
These updates can be found in the OHCA Policies and Rules: 
317:30-5-664.1. Provision of other health services outside of the Health Center core services (b) 
Other medically necessary health services that will be reimbursed at the fee-for-service rate 
include, but are not limited to: 
(14) Long-acting reversible contraceptive devices (devices are not considered part of the FQHC 
encounter rate and can be billed separately). 
317:30-5-664.5 Federally Qualified Health Center (FQHC) encounter exclusions and limitations 
(a) Service limitations governing the provision of all services apply pursuant to Oklahoma 
Administrative Code (OAC) 317:30. Excluded from the definition of reimbursable encounter 
core services are: 
(10) Long-acting reversible contraceptive devices (devices are not considered part of the FQHC 
encounter rate and can be billed separately); 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information,  
please contact Provider Reimbursement by email at ProvReimb@okhca.org.  
 
Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma’s SoonerCare members. 


